Reaching Out – New Mexico
Father Peter Kuppers of Dixon, New Mexico, challenged the decision of Mother Benedicta O’Rourke to choose a mission in China, requested by Pope Pius XI, in preference to a school for his children in New Mexico. A visit to Father Kuppers’ thirteen missions convinced Mother Benedicta of his claim.

Among those who volunteered to go to New Mexico were Sisters Amata Baader, Theodosia Foster, Mechtilde Cordes and Ernesta Hogan. They went to Dixon in 1925.
Leaders of Penasco, one of Father Kuppers’ missions, discovered that public schools taught by religious Sisters and Brothers were maintained with State funds. Why not for their children? The state and county officials, having seen the exceptional progress under the Dominican Sisters in Dixon, gave the nod for public support of the Penasco school in 1926.

Schools followed in Santa Cruz, San Juan Pueblo, Belen, Ranchos de Taos, Albuquerque (San Ignacio, Our Lady of Fatima) and Alameda. Hospitals were Nazareth in Albuquerque and Guadalupe Hospital in Santa Rosa. These places had been served by our Sisters at the time of our Golden Jubilee in New Mexico in 1975.

Since then, our ministries have expanded and our Sisters still serve in New Mexico. Twenty-seven young women from New Mexico have served the People of God as Dominican Sisters. Sister Ann Perpetua Romero came to Marywood in 1927 is still active at age 100.
At the present time, Kathleen A. Holscher of Villanova University is preparing to publish her Ph.D. dissertation with Oxford University Press. The dissertation is entitled Habits in the Classroom: a Court Case Regarding Catholic Sisters in New Mexico. The Dixon Case in the late 1940’s resulted in the removal of Sisters from public school classrooms. Some of our Sisters were part of the trial and are featured in the forthcoming book.
